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MINUTES OF MEETING OF SCOULTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON 5th DECEMBER 2016 AT 
8.00 PM IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

 
Present: Colin Spinks (Chair), Al Middleton, Roy Potton, Zena Rowland and Andrew Shingfield  
 
 
In attendance:  The Clerk and one member of the public 
 
 
1.   To accept apologies.  Cllrs Brown and Webster  
 
2.   To declare any interests on items appearing on the agenda.  None 
 
3.   Planning: 

• 3PL/2016/1363/F: Old Methodist Chapel, Norwich Road - Change of use of land from agricultural 
to residential and creation of new parking spaces.  There was lengthy discussion and the meeting 
was opened for the public to contribute.  The following response was agreed: 
‘Scoulton Parish Council have no objection to a garden and off road parking in principle.  There is 
disagreement as some Councillors feel parking on the eastern side of the land as applied for would 
be better and others feel that this would cause a detrimental impact on the visual amenity for the 
village.  These Councillors felt that cars would be better parked on the western side of the 
property.  The Parish Council are aware that there is an existing overgrown gateway to the west 
outside the application area which may give alternate access to the B1108.’  Proposed: RP, 
seconded: AS 

 
4.    Future Business 

None 
 
5.  Dates of future meetings:   

11 January, 8 March, 10 May, 12 July, 13 September and 8 November 2017 
 
       Meeting closed at 8.55pm 
 
 
 


